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SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 0\
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA l\

FROM: Economic Development Agency /Facilities Management SUBMITTAL DATE:
August 16, 2012

SUBJECT: Economic Development Agency’s Internal Service Fund Loan Payment Extension

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors approve an extension to repay the General
Fund loan for the Economic Development Agency’s Internal Service Funds to June 30, 2014.

BACKGROUND: On June 22, 2010, the Board of Supervisors approved three separate General Fund
loans for the establishment of Economic Development Agency (EDA) Custodial, Maintenance, and Real
Estate .Internal Service funds. Custodial and Maintenance division’s loan total $3,342,091. The Real
Estate division has repaid their loan. The loans were requested to provide 60 days working capital with the
intent to establish sufficient cash reserves in the ISFs to handle future cash flows with the ability to repay
the loan. This is the second year that these divisions are operating as ISFs.
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BACKGROUND: (Continued)

The Maintenance and Custodial funds have yet to establish sufficient cash reserves to repay the
general fund and maintain operational costs. These funds have not increased cost of services
provided in support of the economic hardship many county departments are facing. Consequently,
developing sufficient cash reserves for these two funds will prove challenging in the next two years.
Every effort has been made to repay the loan while still providing adequate services that meet health
and safety standards. An extension is being requested to continue to operate and provide the
necessary services needed to county departments.
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